From:
\_\_(CAB-VESTAGER)
Cc:

Subject: Re: CCIA Europe meeting request

Date: vendredi 13 mai 2022 11:56:48

Attachments: <u>image002.jpg</u>

Dear

Thank you very much for your quick response. Thursday 2 June at 11am would work very well for us.

If it's okay with you, we would suggest a physical meeting with our members, either at the Berlaymont or CCIA's office ( ), whichever is convenient for you. On our side, we would typically expect to have 10-15 participants - subject to seating availability. Should you prefer a meeting at the Berlaymont, could you please let us know how many seats you can accommodate?

Content-wise, we think it is probably more beneficial if we spend more time discussing the telecom infrastructure fee / levy, and briefly touch on the CSAM proposal and the DSA implementation towards the end of the meeting, unless you suggest otherwise of course.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards,

On Thu, May 12, 2022 at 5:26 PM

<u>@ec.europa.eu</u>> wrote:

Dear

On behalf of Werner Stengg, I would like to thank you for the message below and to confirm his availability for a meeting on one of the following possible dates:

02/06 - 11:30-12:15

03/06 - 16:00-16:45

Mr Stengg will be accompanied by his colleagues: Member of Cabinet Penelope Papandropoulos and Policy Adviser Ida Maria Fallesen, working as well on the mentioned topic.

Please communicate your preference for a suitable date and also for the format of the meeting. I will assist on practicalities in function of that.

For transparency purposes, this meeting will be published in the Transparency Register of the European Commission. Please make sure your organisation is duly registered.

The Cabinet does not intend to communicate actively on the content of this meeting. However, in line with Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001, minutes can be made accessible to the public upon request (without any disclosure of protected interests).

Looking forward to hearing from you.

With kind regards,



**European Commission** 

B-1049 Brussels/Belgium

@ec.europa.eu

From:

Sent: Wednesday, May 11, 2022 11:59 AM

To: STENGG Werner (CAB-VESTAGER)

@ec.europa.eu>

Cc:

Subject: CCIA Europe meeting request

Dear Werner,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to you to kindly request a meeting at your convenience to discuss the telecom network usage fee as recently suggested by the telecommunications incumbents industry (ETNO).

We understand that Executive Vice President Margrete Vestager is assessing the idea and its policy implications. We stand ready to assist in this endeavor. We note that ETNO's recent report contains significant inaccuracies and omissions. This includes how internet traffic works, how popular online services drive demand for connectivity, how online services already invest in bringing content closer to end-users, and how their proposals impact EU net neutrality rules.

If time allows, we would also be keen to discuss today's CSAM proposal and the implementation of the DSA.

As we did in the past, we would like to bring CCIA members to our meeting, unless you prefer otherwise.

We are flexible in terms of timing, so please feel free to suggest a date and time that works best for you.

Kind regards,



Email



Computer and Communications Industry Association (CCIA Europe)

EU Transparency Register number: 15987896534-82
email: